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He writes: “As many other younger men in 
pharmacy, the memory of material assistance 
given by precept, as well as practice, will 
endure throughout life. While Professor Hyn- 
son did not neglect the commercial side of 
his chosen vocation he ever held highest 
the professional, and always endeavored 
to  impress upon his associates that it is 
highly essential for a pharmacist to  receive 
proper remuneration for his services, and 
give due consideration in his transactions 
with his fellow-men to  their moral and physical 
betterment. He was aggressive in spirit, 
quick to  act, firm in the right as i t  appeared 
to  him, unyielding in principle, and ever 
ready to  acknowledge an error when con- 
vinced thereof by clear and conclusive rea- 
soning. Those who knew him, as many 
knew him, will always say: ‘He was a man, 
take him for all in all.’ ” 

GEORGE CARLTON FRYE. 
George C. Frye, member of the American 

Pharmaceutical Association since 1879, died 
a t  his home in Portland, Me., April 13, 1921. 
He was born in Vassalboro, Me., 78 years 
ago, and here he received his earlier edu- 
cation. He came to  Portland in 1861, and 
entered the employ of E. L. Stanwood, and 

for a time was engaged with Thomas G. Loring. 
In  1867 he opened up a drug store on his own 
account, which developed into a wholesale 
and manufacturing business. Mr. Frye was 
successful in business life and contributed 
largely to  the success of others. He was 
unostentatious, and few knew of his contri- 
butions’to charity. He was deeply inter- 
ested in the Mary Brown Home; to the Wom- 
en’s Literary Union he presented a home, 
and he gave substantial encouragement to  all 
those promotions in which his wife’s interest 
was enlisted. Jointly they found pleasure 
in doing good. 

In his bequests the Women’s Literary Union 
and the Coburn Classical Institute were well 
remembered. Mr. Frye attended the lat- 
ter institute, and the gift is to  be used for the 
erection of a dormitory. He also created a 
scholarship in Colby College which provides 
for annually defraying the expenses of a stu- 
dent in this institution; other donations are 
for hospitals, friends, employees, etc., and 
provisions have been made for further be- 
quests. He was a member of the Masonic 
and other fraternal organizations, and of the 
Unitarian Church. He is survived by Mrs. 
Frye, who was Miss Eunice Nicholas of Vassal- 
boro, and to whom hk was married in 1880. 

SOCIE‘I‘IES AND COLLEGES. 
LOCAL COMMITTEES AND CHAIRMEN 

NEW ORLEANS MEETING A. PH. A. 
Local Secretary George W. McDuff advises 

the ASSOCIATION of the following appoint- 
ments :- 

F. C. Godbold, Chairman Emeritus 
Christian Schertz, Chairman 
George W. McDuff, Secretary 
Joseph H. Berner, Treasurer 
Finance Committee-Eugene H. Daste, 

Chairman; H. Stolzenthaler, Joseph T. Bal- 
tar, August Worner, J. N. W. Otto. 

CHAIRMEN OF COMMITTEES. 
Hotels, J. A. Legendre 
Transportation, Adam Wirth 
Badges, A. Di Trapani 
Program, R. F. Grace 
Exhibits, August C. Flach 
Entertainments, Fred W. Ames 
Registration, E. H. Walsdorf 
Reception, M. B. Casteix 
Music, Frank Nuccio 
Press, George S. Humphreys. 

Chairman McDuff and Chairman A. Ph. A. 
Membership Committee report much interest 

among local members and are preparing for 
a big meeting. 
ATTENDANCE AT BRANCH MEETINGS. 

The Bulletin of Pharmacy concludes an edi- 
torial on the subject of “Attendance at Branch 
Meetings” with the comment that, as a rule, 
the meetings are not well attended and “this 
condition holds despite the fact that at a ma- 
jority of branch meetings papers are pre- 
sented and discussions started that are of real 
practical value to  every pharmacist. It does 
not matter whether he is interested in the com- 
mercial, professional or manufacturing phases 
of the subject; he is bound to hear much that  
can be utilized to  his advantage. 

“Pharmacists in cities where local branches 
of pharmaceutical associations are located 
are overlooking a good bet if they don’t take 
advantage of the periodic meetings. And 
right now, even though the new year is al- 
ready several months old, is a good time to 
turn over a new leaf by resolving not to miss 
a single meeting that it is possible to  attend. 

“By following such a plan both the individud 
and association will profit.” 


